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          Sustaining Barossa Vineyards 

Newsletter to Customers of Barossa Infrastructure Ltd 

2 May 2025 

 

Temporary Shutdown for Maintenance, 19-23 May 

The whole scheme will undergo a temporary shutdown from Monday 19 May to Friday 23 May while 

planned maintenance is undertaken at multiple locations.   

During this time, you will not be able to access BIL water. 

 

100% BIL Water Entitlements in WY25/26 

In Water Year 2025-26, BIL customers will be able to use 100% of their BIL Water Entitlements, 

minus any Brought Forward water. 

BIL’s policy is that BIL Water Entitlements mirror the South Australian River Murray Class 3 irrigation 

water allocation percentage, and DEW has announced that Class 3 water allocations will open at 

100% in 2025/26.   

 

 

If you have any questions, please let me know. 

 

Simon Schutz  |  General Manager 

 

 

Contacts for BIL 

Barossa Infrastructure Ltd Infrastructure Maintenance Services 

Simon Schutz 0403 743 199 Simon@BIL.net.au (Mon - Fri) Steve Dewar 0418 845 738 

Adam Broadbent 0427 714 019 Adam@BIL.net.au (Mon, Tue, Fri) Caleb Staehr 0432 074 572 

Office 8563 2300  Wed - Fri  8.30-1.30 & 2.00-4.00 
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